CRYSTAL TOWNSHIP
Board Meeting
October 16, 2023
This meeting was called to order by Supervisor Hyslop at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance recited.
Roll Call:  Board Members present: Lynn Gardner, Cathy Walker, Lee Hyslop, Rosalie Sauser, Kyle Oomen
ABSENT:  None

Guests Present: Ron Smith, Gary Gardner, John Wilson, Howard Gardner
Approval of Previous Month’s Meeting Minutes: The September 18th, 2023 Board Meeting Minutes were presented.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Gardner to approve last month’s minutes.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried. 

Changes to Agenda:  Al Purdy would like the Fire Truck tire bid review be moved to discussion under the Fire Department Report. 
Citizen Comments:  John Wilson brought a packet of information regarding the grant application.  He noted that we did not have good news, and we did not get the grant approved for Crystal Township Park.  He did not have back ground information on why.  Lee thanked him for his help with the application process.
Letters and Communications:  Gardner received an email invoice from V&V Assessing LLC, for 6” Aerial Imagery.  The invoice was for $1500.00.    This was not for anything we had asked for or work to be done by this service.  Hyslop wanted to research it.  We will not pay for it at this time. 
Fire Department Report:  We received a hose that Al ordered.  It was put in the barn by Howard.  Bids were reviewed for fire truck tires.  Xtreme Tires bid two brands: one at $3,186.00 and one at $2,273.00.  Rays from Rothbury: one set at $2,172.08 and one at $1,484.20.   Baukamp had a bid of $1,731.56.  Hyslop reviewed the tire types with the Board and the Fire Chief Purdy.  All agreed the bid for $1,484.20 for the Blackhawk tires was the most favorable bid.  Hyslop motioned to approve Rays from Rothbury for the tires at $1,484.20.  Second by Sauser.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.    Hyslop would give Rays Chief Purdy’s contact information for getting the tire order completed.
Zoning Report:  Ron Smith is back and wrote two zoning permits.  He has five permits completed and closed out.  He also made contact with a resident for yard clean up.
Hyslop brought up the Ordinance for Wood Boilers – Ordinance in Chapter 3, section 3.29:  Outdoor wood fire boilers should be located at least 300 feet from the nearest dwelling that is not on the same property as the outside wood boiler.  Hyslop felt that is in reference to some people who had the old Timberwolf’s that smoke a lot or just burn everything.  So number 3 is outdoor wood boilers shall have a chimney that extends at least 8 ft. above the ground surface.  That has been amended in 2015.  Hyslop’s been looking at a lot of new wood boilers and some of the high-tech wood boilers do not want hardly a stack on them at all because they use down draft and forced draft at 2,000-degree temps.  Hyslop feels that we should amend our zoning ordinance to say something like we should utilize the manufacturer’s recommendations for stacks.  Ron Smith agreed.  Hyslop proposes we make a Resolution to the current Zoning Ordinance 3.29 to say we follow the manufacturer’s recommendations on outdoor wood boilers.  Hyslop motioned to approve and Sauser Second.  Yeas:  Gardner, Walker, Hyslop, Sauser, and Oomen.  Nays: None.
Clerk’s Report:  Gardner presented a chart with the current Budget standings to show where we are falling out of budget in any section for the Fiscal Year so far.  Reviewed sections that were above budget allowance was Township supplies by 2%, Assessor supplies by 6%, Clerk supplies by 2%, Cemetery for tree removal and storm damage by 46% and Recreation and Culture (Hart Area Recreation) is at max.  These numbers are not necessarily a bad thing but our budget needs to be amended to correct any out of level concerns.  We move money from a section that is not utilizing their budget expenses to cover the areas that are over.  This is recommended by our Auditor.  It is common to do this a few times within the year.  Hyslop proposed we look at the budget in depth at the next month’s meeting.

Hyslop reviewed the 2022 audit and read notes regarding the Clerk and the Treasurer should review the monthly balances with each other to complete the bank reconciliation on a monthly bases and investigate any differences in a timely manner.  The auditor at that time had found that this deficiency was significant deficiencies. Gardner questioned if that was from the last audit.  Hyslop said yes and Walker stated that was when we were going through several different Clerks at the time.  Gardner stated that it is being done differently now than it had been back in 2022.  We are good in our records.  There is a five-dollar difference we are working out at this time and will be following up with Walker next week.
Review and Pay Bills: September bills were presented in the amount of $47,679.31.  Hyslop mentioned he would like to see Republic Services invoice before payment.  Gardner agreed.  Motion by Gardner and supported by Hyslop to approve the payment of claims as presented. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  
Treasurer's Report:  Walker presented the May 2023 Treasurer's Report.
Beginning Balance
Cash Receipts
Cash Disbursements
Current Balance

                                           $344,636.48
            $14,520.93                 $13,875.29         
             $345,282.12
Walker discussed the garbage cards and would like to keep the charges the same for next year because this is helping the township better cover the expenses.  Hyslop request the tonnage total for the year.  Walker said she would get that information.  Gardner motioned to keep the price of the garbage cards the same for next year.  Walker second.  Voice Vote.  Motion carried.
Supervisor’s Report:  

· Michigan Public Service Commission on Solar Farms:  Hyslop presented some material on contacts for the legislature who will be voting on removing our local control on Solar Farms.  Hyslop spoke of his zoom meeting today to discuss what happens in our township and our county losing control on Solar Farm, Wind Farms and Battery Farms ordinances or control.  The legislature wants to take that away from us so they can make the decision on what happens in our area.  He wishes for everyone to get on the phone and call your legislator, your State Representative, and your congressman tomorrow.  The vote is going on Wednesday.  The Unions are pushing hard and are winning to take the control over on those three items to give the permission to the Michigan Public Service Commission.  They are reducing the number of setbacks, taking away the ability for us to have a say in of the infrastructure, the dismantling of the farms when they are done, they’ve reduced the amount of money that is required for the farms to put into an escrow account.  It’s basically a win-win-win all the way around for the developers.  They have put words and language in there that the solar and wind farms do not have to be on contiguous pieces of property, and if you don’t agree they have the opportunity to condemn your farm and take it from you. It is a big deal.
· Clerk Search:  We had two people respond to our Clerks position.  At the end of this meeting, we will have a 10 minute closed meeting for the Board to review the applicants.
· Audit Review Report:  Hyslop reviewed this during the Clerks report.
· Budget Review:  Also covered during the Clerks report.
Old Business:
· Fire Truck tire bid review:  covered in the Fire Department Report.
· BS&A software review & QuickBooks:  We heard the 2021 version of QuickBooks will no longer be serviced next year.  There is a new version that is out and can be purchased for $800 or $900.  No determination is made yet.
· Cemetery Fee:   This is an open discussion.  Hyslop reviewed 16 different township websites but did not find a lot.  Some websites don’t work properly.  We have ours too high for non-residence.  Some townships only allow township citizens to purchase plots in their cemetery.   The reason is so they do not have to cover maintenance on someone who does not live in their township (and doesn’t pay taxes).  The other reason was there were limited amount of cemetery spaces available.  Howard Gardner felt we had plenty of space for us to continue to allow non-residence people to purchase from our cemetery.  Hyslop has more investigation to do on that process and will revisit that.  Lynn Gardner asked what to use for price should someone call at this time.  Hyslop said to use the old price at this time until we come to a conclusion on what to price our non-residence at.
New Business:  
· L 4029:  The L 4029 needs board approval.  Equalization sent it to us late – it should have been mailed in June but we just received it on September 28th.  Hyslop motioned to approve the L2049 for 2023 Milage Tax Request, Oomen second the motion.  Voice Vote, all Yeays, No Nays. Motion approved.
· Section 3.29 Zoning Ordinance re. Outdoor Wood Fired Boilers:  Previously covered in the Zoning section of this meeting.
Public Comments:
Kyle Oomen made a request for Hyslop to contact the Road Commission and talk to them regarding mowing the ditches, if they could not mow over the trash bags in the ditches.  They mowed over bags and scattered trash all over the ditch line – Hyslop will ask them to come and pick up the trash.  It was something that must have fell out of someone’s truck or something and they just mowed over it and left a big mess all over the road.  Hyslop to look into it.
Gary Gardner asked if there was an option to get different bids for brining.  The cost is a large amount of money.  Hyslop said there sort of is – we can get dowflake instead of the stuff they pump out of the brine well.  The difference is they only put it on one time a year instead of two times a year. 
Motion to Adjourn by Oomen, Sauser second.  Meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Gardner
Approved:  11/20/23

